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Greetings Members and Friends,  

 

 

ȰMOAA's greatest mission is to improve the lives of 

those who serve and their families, which is 

achieved largely through the tireless advocacy 

efforts taking place in our nation's capital. MOAA's 

experts in Washington are there to support 

legislation that benefits the military community and 

are equally vigilant when fighting to stop legislation 

that threatens our livelihood. The larger our 

numbers, the greater our voiceȢȱ 

I borrowed this quote from the MOAA website Why 

Join MOAA tab. As MOAA members, I believe this 

statement gives us two challenges.  First, stay active 

in supporting legislation that affects our 

servicemembers and secondly, actively recruit for 

our Chapter.  When you get the opportunity go to 

the Act Now tab on the MOAA website or magazine 

and let our Alabama congressional representatives 

know what you support. Attend events with our 

congressional members and let them know you are 

a MOAA member.  See the Legislative update for the 

latest MOAA legislative victory! 

In recent years our membership rolls have 

decreased for a number of reasons.  LTC Don 

Lehman, USMCR (Ret), the Chapters Membership 

Chair, established several recruiting tools for all of 

us to use.  Don and Donna Martin updated our 

membership information to provide an accurate 

account of members.  Don has updated the 

membership application, developed GBC MOAA 

business cards, designed a Chapter specific coin, 

found venues for the Chapter to solicit new 

members, established a Facebook page, and will roll 

out a Chapter website in the next couple of months.  

Don has given us the tools, now I would ask that all 

members use these tools to actively recruit new 

members.  As stated abovÅȟ ȰÔÈÅ ÌÁÒÇÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓȟ 

ÔÈÅ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ÏÕÒ ÖÏÉÃÅȦȱ 4ÈÁÎËÓȢ   
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Statement of Publication  
 

/ÆÆÉÃÅÒȭÓ #ÁÌÌ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 'ÒÅÁÔÅÒ 
Birmingham ChapterɂMilitary Officers 
Association of America. It is published once 
each month to inform the membership of 
issues and activities of interest to all. 
 
GBC MOAA is a non-profit 501(c)19 entity in 
the state of Alabama organized to represent the 
membership and to support the activities of the 
Alabama Council and MOAA National. 
 
MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils 
are non-partisan. 
 
Advertising contained in the newsletter is not 
endorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Greater 
Birmingham Chapter, and does not represent 
any recommendation to the membership. 
Opinions expressed in articles contained herein 
are not necessarily those of the membership as 
a whole or the Chapter. Questions should be 
directed to newsletter@moaabirmingham.org.  
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Thursday, September 06, 2018                 Social Hour:  1800 hrs.     Dinner:   1830 hrs.            
 

¶ Cost: $26 per person.   
Payment for meal is due at the door (checks are preferred). 

 

¶ Location:   Danberry at Inverness, 235 Inverness Center Drive, Birmingham, AL 35242. 
 

¶ Reservations:   Contact CDR Dick Ritz at 205-639-4028 or dickritz22@gmail.com (please note $ÉÃËȭÓ 
new email address) by 1200 Noon on Monday September 3rd to make or cancel your reservation.  
Note:  Your reservation is not complete until you have received a confirmation call or email. 

 

¶ Menu:  Caesar Salad, Grilled Ribeye, Loaded Baked Potato, Danberry Vegetable Medley, 
Assorted Breads, Turtle cake 

¶ Cash Bar:  $5 (wine and mixed drinks); $3 (beer); Drink tickets available at registration desk.    
 

Driving Instructions     -   Danberry at Inverness, 235 Inverness Center Drive, Birmingham, AL 35242  
 

¶ Traveling from I -65 (South or North):  Take the I-459 interchange toward Atlanta.  Proceed north 
on I-459 and take Exit 19 onto Highway 280 toward Childersburg.  Travel approx. 2.2 miles on 
Highway 280 and turn right onto Inverness Center Drive (Fresh Market shopping center on right).  
Travel approx. 1/2 mile and turn left into Danberry at Inverness.   

 

¶ Traveling South on I -459 :  Take Exit 19 onto Highway 280 toward Childersburg.  Travel approx. 2.2 
miles on Highway 280 and turn right onto Inverness Center Drive (Fresh Market shopping center on 
right).  Travel approx. 1/2 mile and turn left into Danberry at Inverness.   

 

¶ Traveling West on Highway 280 :  Turn left onto Inverness Center Drive (Fresh Market shopping 
center on the left).  Travel approx. 1/2 mile and turn left into Danberry at Inverness.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Application for Membership/Renewal ɀ Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA         (Please print or type) 
 

 
First Name    MI         Last Name  Grade     Rank          Preferred Name           Name of Spouse 
 

Branch of Service:  ___ Army ___ Air Force ___ Navy  ___ Marines  ___ Coast Guard  ___ Other:______________________ 
 

Status:  ___ Active Duty ___ Retired ___ National Guard  ___ Reserve  ___ Former Member  ___ Surviving Spouse 
 

 
Mailing Address     City   State  Zip Code 
 

Telephone #:  __________________  Date of Birth:  ___________ Email Address: __________________________________________ 
 

National MOAA Membership Number: _____________   National Membership Type: ___ Basic ___ Premium ___ Life    
 

 

Signature: _____________________________________________ Date: __________________ 
 

___ Renewal or  ___ New Membership (membership runs by calendar year) 
 

___ Regular Membership or ___ Surviving Spouse: ___ $20/year ___ $35/2 years ___ $50/3 years  
 

___ Supporting Membership ($50) or ___ Sustaining Membership ($100)  
 

___ ROTC Affiliation (electronic communications only ɀ no cost) 
 

Mail this form to Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA, P.O. Box 530153, Birmingham, AL 35253 
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September Speaker 

LINA EVANS 

Lina Evans is the Coroner for Shelby County. She was appointed by Governor Ivey a year ago after the 
previous Coroner retired. She had previously been the Chief Deputy Coroner for 8 years.  Lina has also 
worked the past 18years at UAB doing basic science research and acting as a trauma RN.  She is also a SANE 
for SafeShelby where she performs after-hours sexual assault exams.    

She is committed to be the one who makes a difference in the lives of others, as seen by her choice of 
careers.   Her research has led to numerous publications in scientific journals.  She hopes the data published 
will lead to a better understanding of how our wonderful body works.   She hopes that the time spent with a 
sexual assault victim or a family that has lost a love one, will start the healing process.  Her passion lies in 
teaching others to preserve and cherish life.   

She is a Stop the Bleed instructor and has held numerous training sessions with UAB. She believes this 
training should be as common as CPR.  This will be her topic when she meets with MOAA this September. 

 

/ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴΩǎ /ƻǊƴŜǊ 

LǘΩǎ ƘŜǊŜΗ LǘΩǎ ƘŜǊŜΗ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ƛǘǎ ǇŀƎŜŀƴǘǊȅ όŀƴŘ ǎƛƭƭƛƴŜǎǎύ Ƙŀǎ Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘΗ bƻ 

more watching reruns of Love It or List It on HGTV! Seriously, the busy season has begun. Most 

vacations are over, but many of us will be traveling to and from various football stadiums all over the 

Southeast, and some further away. I urge you to be safe and be alert. Our guest speaker this month 

will be teaching you from very important stuff; please pay attention to what she has to say. Have a 

safe and fun Labor Day weekend and may your favorite college football team have a good showing.  I 

would like to leave you with this verse from Galatians 5:22-ноΥ άΧǘƘŜ ŦǊǳƛǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊit is love, joy, 

peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self-control; against such things there is 

ƴƻ ƭŀǿΦέ [ŜǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ƭƛǾŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ 

P.S. If you know of a member who is under the weather, or has had a recent loss, please inform either 

me or Anne Hartline. We would like to get more active in taking care of our group. 

Mac Chandler   LTC, U.S. Army (Ret) 
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2ÅÃÒÕÉÔÅÒȭÓ #ÏÒÎÅÒ 
 

New members and recruiting  
7ÅȭÖÅ ÈÁÄ ÓÅÖÅÒÁÌ ÎÅ× ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔ ÆÅ× 
months.  Please take time to introduce yourself and 
make them feel welcome and a part of our community.  
And please bring a potential new member to one of our 
dinner meetings; Mac has a great program of speakers 
lined up for this year.  Thank you! 

 
Chapter renewal season starts soon  
'ÒÅÁÔ ÎÅ×ÓȦ  #ÏÍÉÎÇ ÓÏÏÎȣÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÒÅÎÅ× 
your chapter dues via the National MOAA website with a 
credit or debit card for no additional fee.  Details will be 
sent out soon. 
 
Our Chapter website www.MOAABirmingham.org is 
coming!  This should give our organization more 
presence and hopefully assist in recruiting, sharing 
information and getting the word out on our MOAA 
chapter. 
 
Semper Fi, 
Don Lehman, LTC, USMCR (retired) 
Membership Chair 
don.lehman1@gmail.com 
cell: 404-441-3882 
 

New member  spotlight  
Walt Sasser 

Colonel, USAF (retired)  
Col Sasser graduated from Samford 
University in 1979 and went on to a successful 
26-year active duty Air Force career.  After 
graduating as a Distinguished Military 
Graduate, AFROTC from Samford, he 
progressed through the ranks from a missile 
launch specialist to a joint specialty officer, 
serving in a succession of senior level 
assignments in the Office of the Secretary of 
Defense; the US Special Operations Command, 
personal staff of the Chairman of the Joint 
Chief of Staff, supporting the commander of 
US Joint Forces Command, representative to 
.!4/ȭÓ 3ÕÐÒÅÍÅ !ÌÌÉÅÄ !ÔÌÁÎÔÉÃ #ÏÍÍÁÎÄ 
and the Supreme Allied Command Training. 
 
After retiring from t he Air Force in 2005, 
Colonel Sasser held positions of progressive 
responsibility as a consultant and executive in 
private industry, spending ten years on 
Capitol Hill interfacing with  congressional 
staffs, military and private industry personnel 
for budgeting and business interests.  Col 
Sasser moved back to Birmingham in 2014 
and is now the owner and CEO of The Sasser 
Group (TSG, Inc).  TSG is a professional 
services company focusing on the federal 
market. TSG has supported US Strategic 
Command with Cyber-attack and defend 
training, the intelligence community and the 
FBI.  TSG is currently supporting the IC with 
high end IT, cloud, and network infrastructure 
development and maintenance. 
 
Col Sasser is also an Auburn graduate, earning 
a Masters degree in Political Science in 1993.  
His military education includes graduating 
from the Army War College, Air War College 
(via correspondence), Joint Forces Staff 
College, Air Command Staff College and 
3ÑÕÁÄÒÏÎȭÓ /ÆÆÉÃÅÒÓȭ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȢ 
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Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA 

Surviving Spouse Excellence Award and Ladies Recognition 

At the August meeting Donna Martin was introduced as the first Surviving Spouse/Spouse of a Current 
Member Excellence Award recipient for service to our chapter. The Board has voted to make this an 
annual award. Donna, the widow of Col B. J. Martin, USAF (Ret), moved from Texas to Birmingham in 
ςππω ÁÆÔÅÒ ÈÅÒ ÈÕÓÂÁÎÄȭÓ ÄÅÁÔÈȢ 3ÈÅ ÈÁÓ ÑÕÉÅÔÌÙ ÇÏÎÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÁÐÔÅÒ ÓÈÁÒÉÎÇ ÈÅÒ ÇÉÆÔÓ ÏÆ 
organizing and creating. She maintains the membership data base that she created for our chapter, and 
she compiled our membership directory that was printed in July 2017. She sends out newsletters and 
announcements using Mail Chimp.  Donna is a member of our Ladies Planning Committee. She creates, 
prints and mails invitations to the Ladies Luncheons in October and March. In addition, she handles 
reservations for these events. In the community she serves on the planning committee for events at the 
Alabama Veterans Memorial Park and maintains a data base. She serves as treasurer of the Armed 
Forces Officers Wives Club and maintains the data base for this group. She also maintains a data base for 
TACRecce and serves as registrar for the TACRecce and VooDoo Reunions. She serves in many capacities 
at the Church of the Highlands. 

Surviving spouses, women officers who have served our country and wives of current chapter members 
present were also honored. These ladies actively participate and are assets to our chapter. Some other 
MOAA chapters report that they do not have ladies who attend meetings and actively support their 
chaptÅÒÓȢ 4ÈÅ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÌÁÄÉÅÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÒÅÃÏÇÎÉÚÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄ Á ÖÅÔÅÒÁÎȭÓ ÂÒÁÃÅÌÅÔȡ 

Carolyn Robinson ɀ wife of Col Mike Robinson, USAF (ret).  

Ginger Branson ɀ retired army LTC who served in Desert Storm.  

Anne Hartline ɀ widow of COL James G. (Red) Hartline USA (ret).  

Pat Marvin ɀ wife of LTC Charlie Marvin USA (ret) 

Martha Killian ɀ wife of CDR Sam Killen USN (Ret) 

Fairfax Segner ɀ wife of Maj Ed Segner USAF (Ret) 

Marilyn Bassett ɀ widow of Col Cecil Bassett USAF (Ret) 

Teddy Dennis ɀ widow of CWO4 Jimmy Dennis USA (Ret) 
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Legislative Update  

 

The following is an article by LTC Lewin Nyman, USAF (Ret), Special Assistant for Legislative Affairs, AL 

Council of Chapters.  The signing of the 2019 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) by President Trump 

on Monday, August 12, is a victory for America and the Armed Forces.  MOAA, worked tirelessly, with other 

military support organization partners, to give the Secretary of Defense the funding needed to protect our 

country, grow and modernize the force, and keep the benefits that our servicemembers, retirees, and their 

families have earned.  This is a good example to use the next time someone asks you, what does MOAA do?  

Lew wrote: 

On Wednesday, 1 Aug., the Senate voted overwhelmingly 87 to 10 to pass the FY19 defense authorization bill. 

The bill now heads to President Donald Trump's desk for signature.  Once signed, it will become the 

58th consecutive year the legislation will have become law. MOAA President and CEO, Lt. Gen. Dana Atkins, 

53!& ɉ2ÅÔɊ ÓÁÉÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÂÉÌÌͻÓ ÐÁÓÓÁÇÅȟ Ȱ4ÈÉÓ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÁÎ ÉÎÃÒÅÄÉÂÌÙ ÂÕÓÙ ÙÅÁÒ ÆÏÒ -/!!ͻÓ ÁÄÖÏÃÁÃÙ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÏÎ 

the Hill, and the final version of the NDAA shows evidence of the hard work from our team in Washington and 

tens of thousands of the MOAA members who took action in writing their legislators on a number of key 

issues. The inclusion of the 2.6 percent pay raise for the troops, and the exclusion of potential TRICARE fee 

increases are two big victories, as is the decision to maintain BAH at current levels. Thank you to the members 

of Congress and leaders who sat down with MOAA leadership in recent weeks to hear our concerns and ensure 

the NDAA includes fair and prudent measures that do not erode service members' hard-ÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÂÅÎÅÆÉÔÓȢȱ  The 

last time Congress passed a defense bill this early was over 20 years ago with the FY 1997 National Defense 

Authorization Act (NDAA). To put that into context, a freshly minted second lieutenant or ensign entering 

service today has not had a defense bill passed on time in his or her entire life.  The last time a defense bill was 

enacted before September was in the FY 1978 NDAA.  For years, Congress has had to resort to using stopgap 

funding, known as continuing resolutions, when lawmakers were unable to pass a defense bill by the start of 

the fiscal year. The constant fits and spurts of funding has been a recurring source of headache for defense 

planners.  One reason the defense bill moved so quickly this year was due to the two-year budget deal 

lawmakers reached in February. Part of the deal lifted budget caps for defense spending. By having a set top-

line number, lawmakers were able to work backwards to draft the legislation.  Another reason the Senate 

quickly passed the bill is so lawmakers can go home and stump for reelection. With so many vulnerable seats 

in play in the November midterms, lawmakers want to spend as much time in their home districts as possible. 

The Senate now moves to appropriating the funds for the defense bill. A defense appropriations deal will be 

wrapped into a package with funding for the Departments of Labor, Health and Human Services, and 

Education. 

 

 

#ÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅȡ 

September brings the return to our Dinner meetings and programs.   Mac Chandler has some great 

speakers scheduled.                         Notes for your calendar: 

September/October ς Chapter Veteran of the Year nominations due. 

November 11 ς National Veterans Day Dinner 

November 12 ς World Peace Luncheon (Chapter Veteran of the Year recognized) 

November 12 ς National Veterans Day Parade 

The next meeting is on September 6th; social hour begins at 6:00pm.  Hope to see you all there! 

Respectfully, Wes 
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Surviving Spouses, Spouses of Living Members 

 and Women Military Officers 

SAVE THE DATE 

GBC MOAA Fall Ladies Luncheon 

Wednesday, October 24th 

Hoover Country Club 

10:30 am 

 

Armed Forces Officers Wives Club  
 

Please join us September 13 
Welcome Coffee 
At the home of 

Judy Sipple 
542 Olde English Lane 
Birmingham, A 35223 

 

 
To make reservations, please contact  

Jane Galik 
205-664-8163 

 
 

The purpose of this organization is to foster 
friendship among the wives of active, 
retired alive and deceased officers of the 
Armed Forces, and female officers to 
promote cultural and educational needs and 
provide group fellowship. 
  
Meetings are held the second Thursday of each 
month from September through May at various 

locations. 
 

Personalized MOAA 
Nametags  
 
MOAA nametags are available for 
$8.50 each  
through J.D. Crawford.   
 
The nametags are black lettering on 
white, and they are approximately 
business card size with magnetic 
backs. 
 
Mail your name, rank and branch of 
service (or other information as 
applicable, i.e. surviving spouse, etc.) 
along with $8.50 for each nametag 
ordered to James D. Crawford, 3076 
Brookhill Drive, Birmingham, AL 
35242.  
 
Make checks payable to James D. 
Crawford.   
 

Greater Birmingham MOAA Coins  
 
The new Greater Birmingham Chapter MOAA 

Challenge Coins are now available to order for 

only $10 per coin! This coin will make a 

wonderful gift and must-have for any challenge 

coin   collection. You can also order coins by 

contacting:      

LTC (ret) Don Lehman  at 

don.lehman1@gmail.com.  

Display cases are available for $1 each, and 

orders to be mailed should add $1 per coin. 
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